
Church and District News 

FROM OLD TOWN, ME. 

Dear Highway Friends: 

Greetings in the Master’s Name, and a brief 

report of the work in Old Town. 

We feel encouraged to press the battle in 

Eastern Maine and throughout the land, for 

God and holiness. Jesus is really wonderful. 

Praise His Name! His call is as clear today as 

ever, the need as urgent, for workers in the 

great harvest field. 

Our purpose in writing at this time is this: 

For several years while in Presque Isle, we 

were blessed indeed with having so many fine 

Christian people worshipping with us. Among 
that number were Brother and. Sister Frank 

Flewelling, members of the Christian Advent 

Church of Crouseville, Me. These folk were 

among the finest Christians we ever met. 

While preparing to move to Old Town we 

suffered the loss of Brother Flewelling, 

through his sudden passing. Sister Flewelling 

is still residing in Presque Isle. They were 

faithful to the church. Their prayers and testi- 

mony spoke of their close walk with God. 

They were happy to share the burden of the 

church, both financially and with their prayers. 

We expected them at every service and they 

seldom missed. They were such an encourage- 
ment to us. 

When you pray would you remember Sister 
Flewelling? Though a stranger, would you 
pray? ; 
Then while in prayer would you pray for a 

revival campaign in Old Town, April 14—25th. 

Dr. Howard Jerrett is to be the evangelist. 

Let us pray much. Jesus is coming soon. Be 

ready. 

Yours in His love, 

H. O. McGeorge. 
P.S. Recently we received word of the sud- 

den passing of a dear friend, Roy Lovely of 
Hartford, Conn., formerly of Presque Isle. 
Remember his wife in prayer. 

FROM SAINT JOHN, N. B. 

Dear Highway: 

Have just ended revival campaign with 
Rev. F. A. Watson, of Yarmouth, N. S,, as 

evangelist. We also had a meeting in Septem- 
ber with Rev. L. H. Hicks as special preacher. 

Both are excellent preachers, and true to ‘the 

doctrines of Holiness. Results in either meet- 
ing were not spectacular, especially as few 

outside people come to our services. 

We enjoy the {fellowship and care .of our 

people, who have manifested their love, not 
only in words and cards, but at Christmas and 
at other times have both through the church 
and also individually contributed to our needs. 
We feel that we have not been able to give 
these good people as much care as they should 
have had, but hope that under a new pastor, 

the church may enjoy increased victory and 
power. We will be terminating our six year 
pastorate here this year, and moving on. Some 
people have been added to the church here 
and at Greys Mills, for which we give God the 
glory. 

Yours in Him, 

P. H. Green 

The King’s Highway 

MINISTERS OPEN FOR CALL 

Rev. R. H. Parks, Milltown, Me. 

Lic. Lyle Harvey, Londonderry, N. S. 

Rev. H. E. Anderson, Meductic, N. B. 

Rev. Arnold L. Stairs, Head of Millstream, 
N. B. 

Lic. L. W. Corey, Bethany Bible College, 

Yarmouth, N. S. 

Rev. R. Benson, Amherst, N. S. 

Rev. B. D. Price, North Head, N. B. 

RE KARL GORMAN 

RESOLVED: Owing to the fact that the 

Foreign Mission Board is unable to send Bro. 

Karl Gorman to our South African Field this 

year, we commend. him to our Churches as 

available for Christian service. 

Secretary of the Foreign Mission Board. 

MINISTER'S APPOINTMENTS 

Rev. Leslie Hicks, who has been serving as 

pastor of our churches of Bloomfield and 
Royalton, New Brunswick, has accepted a call 

from our church at Fort Fairfield, Maine. 

Rev. H. E. Mullen, who has been serving 

as pastor of our church at Fredericton, New 

Brunswick, has accepted a call to our new 

churches at Grand Harbour and Woodwards 
Cove, Grand Manan, N. B. 

Rev. H.R. Ingersoll; who has been serving 

as pastor of our church at Barker’s Point, New 
Brunswick, will enter the evangelistic field at 
the beginning of the 1954-55 church year. 

THE SUPERINTENDENT'S 
APPOINTMENTS 

March 14-28 Woodstock, N. B. 

Evangelistic Campaign. 

REV. H. K. MULLEN AVAILABLE FOR 

SUMMER MEETINGS 

Rev. H. K. Mullen writes that he is inter- 

ested in scheduling some meetings for the 

coming summer—at any time between June 
2 and September 1. 

Write him at Bethany Bible College, Yar- 
mouth, N. S. 

REV. J. A. OWENS TO CONDUCT PRE- 
EASTER SERVICES 

Rev. J. A. Owens will conduct Pre-Easter 

Services in the Millville Church, assisted by 
local pastors. 

SPECIAL MEETINGS TO PRAY FOR 
IN MARCH 

Seal Cove—5-28, Evangelists, Rev. and Mrs. 

Wilfrid Mouteau. : 

Rev. and Mrs. J. A. Owens will assist Rev. 

F. A. Anderson in a revival effort at Lower 

Brighton, March 14 — 28 inclusive. Please join 
us in prayer for these meetings. 

Rev. B. C. Cochrane and Song Evangelist 

Paul Mullen will be co-workers in an evangelis- 

tic campaign with Rev. B. M. Hicks and our 

church at Woodstock, N. B., March 14—28. 

HAPPENINGS AT HALIFAX 

The Grace Reformed Baptist Church ob- 
served their Ist Anniversary on Friday and 
Sunday, January 15 and January 17. Rev. B. C. 

Cochrane, Superintendent was the special 
speaker for the occasion. It was indeed a 
blessed occasion. It is a thrill to realize that 
a going church is in existence. To God we 
give all the glory. We indeed appreciate the 
people who have joined our ranks. 

From January 31—February 21, Evangelist 
Clarence Shrier of Ottawa conducted an evan- 
gelistic campaign. God’s presence was felt in 
the services and a number of people professed 
salvation. Several sought the Lord for spiritual 
help and God also manifested His healing 
power in healing those with bodily afflictions. 
Many new people attended the church during 
the campaign. Mr! Shrier preached under the 
anointing of the Holy Spirit and his ministry 
was greatly blessed of God. He has been in- 
vited back for three weeks in May, 1955. 

Our pastor, Rev. Ralph Hobson will be con- 
ducting a two week evangelistic campaign in 
the Reformed Baptist Church in Presque Isle, 
Maine. The prayers. of God’s people are re- 
quested on his behalf. The dates of the cam- 

paign are March 30 — April 11. 

The Sunday morning service of May 30th 
will be broadcast from the Grace Reformed 
Baptist Church over radio station CHNS. 
The pastor and the young people of the 

church will be conducting a weekly service at 
East Dover about 20 miles from Halifax. As 
soon as road conditions permit, these meetings 
will commence. 
A Spring evangelistic campaign will be con- 

ducted in the Halifax Church from May 12 — 
May 23 by the Ritchie Evangelistic Party of 
Long Island, N. Y. 
The Sunday School has been maintaining its 

increase due to the Christian Life Sunday 
School Contest. Although we did not win any 
prize for our efforts we feel well repaid with 
the ingathering of new boys and girls into the 
Sunday School. 

FROM JONESPORT, ME. 
en 

Dear Highway Friends, 

Greetings in Jesus’ name from Jonesport. 
On our arrival here we found the church in 

good spiritual condition due to the ministry of 
Rev. and Mrs. G. B. Bridgeo. 
Through the cooperation and sacrifice of the 

church we have been able to realize many im- 
provements on the exterior of the parsonage 
and garage, Also the interior of the parsonage 
has had some improvements. The downstairs 
has been redecorated, a new water system put 
in, an oil burner in the furnace and a bath 
room installed. 

Since June our Sunday School has averaged 
75 in attendance with a record of 89. We are 
having good interest and attendance in the 
preaching services. Wednesday evening a lady 
gave her heart to the Lord. 
Our meetings with Rev. Leslie Hicks and 

Jack and Charlene MacKenzie 
blessing to the church. 

Let us go forward in the name of Jesus our 
Wonderful Lord. 

Yours for souls, 

J. A. and Mrs. Moses. 
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